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4, 6 and 8 Tramway Street Tempe, 2044 
No. 4 [Lot 22, DP8154] & No. 6 [Lot 21, DP8154] & No. 8 [Lot 20, DP8154] 

 
No. 4-  Pozieres 

 
No. 6 - Coramie 

 
No.8 -  Messines 
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Background Information 

 The three houses were built between 1916-1919 as WW1 War Widow’s houses 

 The properties were originally known as: 
o No. 4 – “Pozieres”, built in 1916; 
o No. 6 – “Coramie”; built in 1919; 
o No. 8 – “Messines”. Built in 1919. 

 The properties are rare examples of housing built for war widows with workplace fund-raising.  
 

Modifications 

 Modifications on No.4 include: 
o Front windows have been replaced with modern aluminium frames; 
o Roof cladding has been replaced; 
o Chimney has been removed. 

 Modifications on No.6 include: 
o A carport built in the front garden; 
o There is larger, non-original windows to the front elevation.  
o Roof cladding has been replaced; 
o Chimney has been removed. 

 Modifications on No.6 include: 
o The front veranda has been enclosed. 

 

Statement of Significance 

 The three properties are of local historical significance as rare examples of housing built for war 
widows with workplace fund-raising – in this case, at the Sydney Harbour Trust.  

 The houses are of local aesthetic significance as modest Inter-war period weatherboard houses.  

 The houses are of research significance as Inter-war period responses to the impacts of World 
War I.  

 The houses are rare examples of housing built for war widows with workplace fund-raising.  

 The houses are modest simple representative examples of Inter-war period weatherboard 
housing.  

 

Management Recommendations 

 A Heritage Impact Statement is required by Council to accompany any Development Application 
for non-minor work; 

 Further subdivision of the land is discouraged; 

 The overall form of the buildings, period materials and finishes should be retained and conserved;   
 Any development forward of the building line such as solid fences, high walls or car parking 

structures is strongly discouraged; 
 Single storey extensions will be preferred over two-storey forms and should not be visible from 

the street unless sound heritage reasoning is provided. 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 


